## District 23 General Service Representative (GSR) Meeting – 01/14/10

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by District Committee Member (DCM) Nate S. Those in attendance opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer. The roll was called and the following groups were represented.

Back to Reality Big Book Fernwood Daytime Early Bird Friendship Greene Street Hospital Cone Intergroup Muirs Chapel Men No Smoke 12 & 12 Piedmont Radiance Rule 62 Sixteenth Street Southwest The Way Out Sixth Sense

The minutes of the November 12<sup>th</sup> were read and approved with one minor change.

**Treasurer Report -** was provided by Angela. The District 23 Balance Sheet, as of 01-09-10 showed a balance of \$5,643.02. The Treasurer's report was approved by the representatives in attendance.

**Intergroup Report** - was provided by Jim. Jim reported that year to date, 72% of the groups have made a contribution (down 20%). Jim continues to encourage the GSRs to ask their groups to make their contributions ASAP.

**Corrections Facilities Report** - was provided by Dan and Tammy. Dan reported that all facilities were doing well. The committee needs funds to operate and reportedly spent \$700 for 2009. The attendees approved an immediate advance of \$200 for the short term needs.

**Treatment Facilities Report** – was provided by Doug. The six meetings at Cone Behavioral Center continue to have good support. Space is an issue at the facility and the meetings will be limited to 3 people from AA. We were reminded that this is a support group for Cone and not an AA meeting. Drop in participants will no longer be admitted.

**CPC/PI Report** – no report was provided.

**Special Events Report** - was provided by John T. John reported that the New Years Eve party was a success and that 570 man hours were donated. The party cost approximately \$3200 dollars which is a decrease from last year. Founders Day was discussed and approved. The location has not been determined.

**Grapevine Report** – was provided by Leigh H. Leigh reported that she had printed business cards to leave at meetings with Grapevine information and subscription forms.

**District 23 Website Report** – was provided by Barbara L. The website and webmaster positions are open. Clara was added to the team and duties will be distributed after training has been completed. Information regarding the LCMs will be added to the website.

**LCM Report** – was provided by Yvonne. The LCMs continue to visit the District 23 meetings that have been split into 4 groups.

**DCM Report** – was provided by Nate S. Alex E. was elected as the new DCM and Nate S. will become the alternate.

**New Business** – was presided over by Nate S. A suggestion was made to conduct an inventory of District 23 by using the guidelines of the individual group inventory process. This suggestion was approved. Dick was chosen to lead the inventory and details will be discussed at a later date.

## **New Officers**

DCM – Alex E.
Alternate DCM – Nate S.
LCM – Ken C. and Yvonne W.
Secretary – Betty T.
Treasurer – Angela M.
Corrections - Tammy B.
Treatment – Doug K.
CPC/PI – Frank H.
Special Events – John T.
District 23 Website and Webmaster – open

The next GSR meeting was scheduled for March 11<sup>th</sup> 2010 at 6:30 PM, Westminster Presbyterian Church.

Respectfully Submitted, Betty T., District 23 Secretary